Week of October 22, 2000


Fall Garden Questions and Answers

Willie Chance

At the Extension Office, we get lots of questions.  So many in fact, that I sometimes feel like Alice in Wonderland.  Someone told me she said, “I have to run real hard just to stay in the same place.”  I can identify with that.

Much thanks to our Houston County Master Gardeners.  They work to keep the questions answered.  Our office could not operate as it does without them.  Here are a few questions and the answers we gave.  Perhaps these will help you in your garden.

“Should I fertilize or de-thatch my lawn now?”  The answer is no and no!  Most Houston County lawns are warm season grasses like centipede, Bermuda, zoysia and St. Augustine.  Fertilizing promotes growth while these lawns are trying to slow growth in preparation for winter.  De-thatching or aeration should not be done now because the lawn cannot recover before cool weather.  Doing these things now may cause the lawn to die during the winter.

“How can I help my lawn now?”  Keep it watered and examine it for insects.  Mole crickets are tan-colored, burrowing insects up to 1 ½ inches long which burrow under lawns with their spade-like feet and feed on the roots.  Affected grass will die and pulls up easily as though it has not roots.

You can over-seed your lawn now with 5 to 10 lb. per 1000 square feet of annual ryegrass to make it green this winter.  Remember, you will have to fertilize and mow ryegrass for it do well.  Do not plant fescue or bluegrass in our area.  They do not do well here.

“What are the spots on the leaves of my tree?  Will it die?”  Let me answer the last question first.  There are many insects and diseases that attack trees.  If the tree is healthy, most pests will not kill a tree unless they make all the leaves drop off.  Also, we usually cannot spray the tree because of its size.  The best thing is to ignore the problem.  Water the tree each week during drought, wetting the soil to a depth of 12 to 18 inches.  Remove the grass around the base of small trees and replace with mulch.  This will help the tree greatly.

“Can I prune now?”  It is best to delay most pruning until February.  Pruning now may cause the plant to be more cold sensitive.  Prune only what you absolutely have to and then only lightly. 

Spring flowering plants have set their flower buds, so pruning now will generally reduce the number of blooms this spring.  Wait until after they bloom to prune them.

For information on your garden problems, visit our website at www.ces.uga.edu and look under ‘Units/Departments’ for ‘Horticulture’.  You can also E-mail us at wchance@uga.edu or find our phone number under Houston County Government as the Cooperative Extension Service.

